EXTRACTION

Qil & Gas

August 1, 2016

Mr. Matthew Lepore, Director

Colorado Oil & Gas Conservation Commission
1120 Lincoln Street, Ste. 801

Denver, Colorado 80203

RE: Rule 306.e. Meetings with Building Unit Owners within a Buffer Zone Setback.
Vetting 15-H Pad: SWNW, Section 15, Township 5N, Range 65W, Weld County, Colorado

Dear Mr. Lepore,

Extraction Oil & Gas, LLC (Extraction) hereby certifies that it has complied with Rule 306.e, which states that an
Operator shall be available to meet with Building Unit Owners who received an OGLA notice or a buffer zone notice
pursuant to Rule 305.c. and requested a meeting regarding the proposed oil and gas location. The operator sent
notices pursuant to Rule 305.c, and received requests from Mr. Gary Leinweber, Mr. Alan Herman, and Mr. Alvin
Herman for a consultation.

Matthew Samel, surface landman with Extraction, met with Mr. Leinweber on June 16, 2016 at his home. Mr.
Leinweber was not opposed to the project, but had some general questions. The length and location of the proposed
wellbores were discussed as were the BMPs that will be implemented, such as sound walls and use of temporary
lines to transport water to location instead of trucking. Mr. Leinweber also expressed concerns regarding his dog
who will likely bark due to the presence of heavy equipment and dust. Extraction’s dust mitigation BMPs were
discussed.

Matthew Samel spoke with Mr. Alan Herman on July 6, 2016. Mr. Herman expressed aggravation in that he was not
being compensated by this project and that the sounds walls would block his view of the north and east. It was
explained that the sound walls are a common BMP to mitigate noise and light during drilling and completion
activities.

Matthew Samel spoke with Mr. Alvin Herman on August 1, 2016. Mr. Herman wanted to know what the truck route
is going to be and if Extraction is still working on getting an access off Business Highway 34. It was explained that at
this time all traffic is still planned to use 24" Street and Cherry Avenue, but that Extraction is still working to obtain
an access permit from CDOT to use Business Highway 34. Mr. Herman also inquired as to when drilling would begin.
The anticipated spud timeline of the fourth quarter of 2016 or first quarter of 2017 was discussed.

Extraction respectfully requests that the Director approve the wells. Should you have any questions or concerns
please contact the undersigned at 720.481.2379.

Sincerely,
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Alyssa Andrews
Regulatory Analyst
Extraction Oil & Gas, LLC
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